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Monitoring of kiss and drop facility effectiveness 

Following the construction of Smalls Road Public School, we are undertaking monitoring to determine the 
effectiveness of the kiss and drop facility. To determine the effectiveness we will also be monitoring the kiss and 
drop at Denistone East Public School. This is done to ensure that the new facilities at Smalls Road have been 
implemented to best suit the local community. 

The work involves monitoring the kiss and drop on Smalls Road from 8:00am to 9:00am and 2:45pm to 3:45pm 
Tuesdays and Thursdays until mid-2021. 

In order to carry out the monitoring, cameras have been installed on Smalls Road for the Smalls Road Public 
School kiss and drop and on Brabyn Street for the Denistone East Public School kiss and drop (see map overleaf 
for details). The cameras are used instead of a person physically being on site to monitor the performance of the 
kiss and drop. Rest assured that the footage is only used for determining the effectiveness of the kiss and drop and 
are only recording during the monitoring hours. 

Determining the effectiveness of the kiss and drop was a requirement of the State Significant Development 
consent (SSD-8372-Mod-1) for the project. 

Should you have any questions about this work, please contact us using the details below. 

Thank you for your patience during this work. 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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